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Weaverham Parish Council
Property & Assets Committee
Minutes of Meeting held at Weaverham Community Centre on 

Monday 9th January 2017 at 6pm
PRESENT:  

Cllrs Freeman, J Bland, Wilkinson, Baird, Lloyd, Williams  


and Jim Stockton-Parish Clerk.
IN ATTENDANCE:

P7
Public Forum-no member of public was present
P8.
Apologies-none
P9.
Declarations of Interest – No new declarations were made.
P10.
Approval of the minutes of meeting held on 4th May 2017-approved
P11.
Matter arising from the minutes of the meeting held on 4th May 2017
P11.1
Allotments
Legal power to extend allotments to rear of Brownie Hut-to be checked by Clerk. 

P11.2
Schedule of land and property owned by the Council 


The Clerk circulated a schedule of land and property owned by the Council as at 30th November 2016.Following discussion, the \clerk was asked to investigate rent payable by the Weaverham Community Centre, the Barrymore Institute and the operator of the Swimming Pool. Clerk to action.

P.12
Swimming Pool-Community Interest Company
A full discussion took place concerning the current arrangements regarding the operation of the swimming pool including approaches made by Fineswim Ltd to change these arrangements. The Committee noted the strategic interest of the Council in the land occupied by the swimming pool and also reiterated its desire not to be involved in any of the day to day running of the pool. The Committee identified three strategic options for the future operation of the pool:-

· Stay as it is-this would involve Fineswim Ltd continuing to operate the pool in line with current Lease and Management Agreement (which, from inspection of the files appears to run to 2024).  
· Set up an “arm’s length company” in the form of a Community Interest Company or Industrial & Provident Society (similar to the arrangements viewed at Wem)

· Close the pool

Following discussion of each option, it was agreed to invite Mr Iain Lassitter of Fineswim Ltd to a meeting with the Committee in order to establish some clarity in terms of his vision on the future of the pool and its prospects for further business growth and physical expansion. The Committee were particularly interested in identifying what operational role My Lassitter saw for himself in the future operational management of the pool. Clerk to arrange meeting and draft appropriate questions for Fineswim Ltd.
P13.
Former Doctor’s Surgery Building-Russet Road
A discussion took place on potential use of this building bearing in mind its current condition and geographical position on a bus route. Cllr Wilkinson suggested a possible use could be a Registry facility.

P14.
Any other business

P14.1
Land at Wallerscote Road
A brief discussion took place regarding possible uses of land adjacent to Wallerscote Road currently in the ownership of CW&C.

 Meeting ended at 7.30pm
